
MAT Prerequisite Policy 

 

Upon application to the MAT program, the Program Director and/or admission committee 

reviews the applicant's prerequisite coursework to ensure that course titles fulfill the stated 

requirements. If questions about the content of the course meeting the requirement arise, the 

applicant may be asked to supply the course description and/or syllabus from the course in 

question. Once the course description and/or syllabus are reviewed, the Program Director and/or 

admission committee will determine if the course content satisfies the required prerequisite in 

order to ensure the applicant will be successful in the program's curricular plan. 

 

The program ensures that all students complete prerequisite coursework prior to matriculation 

into the professional program by reviewing transcripts from undergraduate courses. If a student 

applies and is accepted to the professional program but has not completed all prerequisites, then 

his or her account has a hold placed upon it until final transcripts are received and reviewed. This 

hold prohibits students from enrolling in professional program courses.  

 
 


